
 
                                                              July 12, 2022 
                                                            Public Hearing 
                                                                6:30 p.m. 
 
Present: Supervisor Gerald L. Deming, Council Members: Frank Rose Jr. and 
                Jason Swede 
 
Absent: Norman Gates and Amos Smith 
 
 
Others: Andriana & Zachary Kobylanski, Henry Fuller, Angela Watson, Joe McIlroy, 
James Campbell (Town Attorney), Eric Wies (CPL), Jason Molino (Liv. Co. Water & 
Sewer Authority) Kirk Richenberg, Steve Beardsley, George Worden Jr. (Highway Supt),  
Mark McKeown and Olivia Neter (Liberty Power) 
 
Supervisor Deming opened the Public Hearing at 6:35 p.m. and asked Attorney 
Campbell to read aloud the Public Hearing notice. 
 

 
LEGAL NOTICE 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, pursuant to the provisions of the Code of the Town of 
York, and pursuant to New York State Town Law, that a public hearing shall be held by 
the Town Board of the Town of York at the York Town Hall, located at 2668 Main Street, 
York, New York at 6:30 p.m. on Tuesday, July 12, 2022 for the purpose of considering 
public opinion and comments about or concerning the following: 
 
A request by Andriana F. and Zachary R. Kobylanski (“applicant”) for the 
Town Board to waive a previous condition placed on the Bernecker 
Subdivision that was placed on such subdivision by the Town Board as a 
condition of its approval on or about August 24, 2006 and which requires 
each lot in said subdivision, if developed for single-family residential use, to 
have a full basement.  Applicants are seeking to build a single-family 
residence without a full basement that will be constructed on a slab.  The 
subject parcel is known as 2642 Dow Road in the Town of York and has a 
Tax Map No. of 61.-1-7.276. 
 
All interested persons are invited to appear and be heard at the aforesaid time and place 
 
 
Dated: June 16, 2022 
 
By Order of the York Town Board 
Christine M. Harris, Town Clerk 
 



 
Zach Kobylanski reviewed once again the type of structure he and his wife Andriana 
wish to construct on the property they purchased.  The structure style home is referred 
to as a barn dominium.  They are requesting that the Town Board consider waiving the 
existing stipulations requiring a full basement for a single-family residence.  Mr. 
Kobylanski commented that they purchased two lots; one from Art Bernecker and the 
other from Ashley Clark and have since combined for one parcel. 
 
Mr. Fuller asked, when you purchased the first lot from Art Bernecker, were you aware 
of the stipulations? 
 
Mr. Kobylanski replied, we were aware but after evaluating costs for a basement, we 
altered our plans to what is proposed now. 
 
Mr. Fuller commented that the Town Board stepped in at that time (2006) to put 
stipulations in place, it doesn’t make sense to put them in effect if you aren’t going to 
enforce them. 
 
Attorney Campbell stated that the stipulations were discussed and recommended by the 
Town Planning Board at that time and had Town Board approval of the subdivision. 
 
Zach Kobylanski stated that they have spoken with each neighbor about the potential 
plans and none were in opposition of it, and have two actual letters supporting a 
decision of the Board to waive such stipulations for a full basement. 
 



 



 
Mr. Fuller commented once again if they bought the land knowing the stipulations and 
now want the Town Board to change it, what about the other property owners who had 
to adhere to the stipulations. 
 
Supervisor Deming replied that their neighbors seem to be comfortable with their 
request to the Board and added as the years have gone on, our zoning ordinance is 
getting older and in need of updates.  If individuals want to come to the Board for 
certain matters, we need to hear all factors before rendering a decision.  
 
Mr. Fuller asked again what type of structure is a barn dominium? 
 
Angela Watson, Architect for the Kobylanski’s replied that a barn dominium is a post 
and beam construction style, not a stick built. 
 
Supervisor Deming stated that the existing regulations lay out a single-family residence 
as stick built or modular construction on a full basement for this area. 



 
Mr. Fuller commented that they bought the lots with the stipulations & believe it is 
almost like spot zoning. 
 
Attorney Campbell responded that this situation is definitely not spot zoning. 
 
Mr. Richenberg commented that the notice reflects that the hearing is to allow a home 
without a full basement but what about the type of structure they want to build, that too 
doesn’t meet the stipulations. 
 
Ms. Watson replied that a barn dominium is a modern take on a post & beams structure. 
 
Mr. Richenberg asked the Board if they are comfortable with the interpretation of this 
type of structure? 
 
Supervisor Deming answered that it’s up to each board member to decide if they are 
comfortable. 
 
Councilman Swede replied if the structure will be built on site, he is comfortable with it. 
 
 
Mr. Richenberg read aloud the following: 
 



 
 
RESOLUTION offered by Mr. Swede and seconded by Mr. Rose to close the Public 
Hearing at 6:45 p.m. Voted on and approved, Yes-3, No-0. 
 
 
                                                                          Respectfully submitted, 

                                                                          Christine Harris, Clerk 

                                                                          Christine M. Harris 



REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING 
July 12, 2022 

7:00 p.m. 
 
Present: Supervisor Gerald L. Deming, Councilmen: Frank Rose Jr., Jason Swede  
                and Norman Gates 
 
Absent: Amos Smith 
 
Others: James Campbell (Town Attorney), Eric Wies (CPL), Joe McIlroy, George 
Worden Jr. (Highway Supt.), Jason Molino, Mark McKeown & Steve Beardsley 
(LCWSA), Tim Ross & Olivia Neter (Liberty Power), Henry Fuller, Kirk Richenberg, 
Christopher & Dustin Geiger. 
 
Supervisor Deming opened the Regular Town Board meeting at 7:00 p.m. and invited 
Councilman Rose to lead in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
 
MINUTES:  
RESOLUTION offered by Mr. Swede and seconded by Mr. Gates to approved the 
minutes of the June 14, 2022 Town Board meeting.  Voted on and approved, Yes-4, 
 No-0. 
 
BILLS: 
RESOLUTION offered by Mr. Gates and seconded by Mr. Swede to approve all claims 
brought before the Board.  Voted on and approved, Yes-4, No-0. 
 

• General Fund                 #179-209               $81,564.27 

• Consolidated W/S        #148-170                $231,745.16 

• Highway Funds             #115-129                 $21,816.78 
 
 
 
 
PRIVILEGES OF THE FLOOR: 
1)Tim Ross/Olivia Neter (Liberty Power): 
Mr. Ross stated that he and Olivia Neter are present this evening representing Liberty 
Power and their proposed plans for a wind facility in the Town of Covington, with a 
transmission line to be located in the Town of York.  Ms. Neter gave an overview of the 
proposed project: 
 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 

 



 
 
 
 
Mr. Ross stated he and his team are currently working with land owners at this time. 
Ms. Neter added there are roughly 100 people hired through the construction phase and 
after completion, 10-15 people permanently hired. 
 
 
OUESTIONS/COMMENTS: 
Supervisor Deming stated that your project wants to tap into the transmission line in 
the Town of York but we do not own it. 
 
Ms. Neter replied because the proposed project may potentially be entering the Town of 
York boundaries, we are required to notify the municipality. 
 
Supervisor Deming commented that there is a major solar project underway in York into 
Leicester that will be using the transmission line. 
 
Ms. Neter stated if the project is unable to utilize the transmission line in York, we have 
also discussed the possibility for the township of Perry as well. 
 
Attorney Campbell stated if this ends up in York, we would prepare a PILOT agreement 
similar to what is on file for solar purposes.  Attorney Campbell inquired if the line 
would be above ground or buried. 



 
Ms. Neter replied, preferably above ground but if required to be buried, they would 
comply. 
 
Mr. Richenberg asked to specify what roads the line would be on. 
 
Supervisor Deming responded, the line by Trathen’s, through the Abbey. 
 
Mr. Richenberg commented since wind power technology has increased, the size of 
equipment has as well. With the size of cranes, will our town infrastructure handle this 
weight? 
 
Ms. Neter answered that other town highways have been able to handle the weight of the 
equipment. 
 
Mr. Richenberg questioned the need for the Town to have an agreement for roads which 
Attorney Campbell replied there would be a Road Use Agreement prepared. 
 
Supervisor Deming commented that additional answers would be required before the 
Town Board could discuss further. 
 
Attorney Campbell added that the Town is in the process of re-vamping the codes. 
 
Mr. Richenberg asked, roughly how many miles from substation? 
 
Ms. Neter replied 4-5 miles, which Supervisor Deming then responded he believes it 
may be further than that. 
 
Supervisor Deming instructed Ms. Neter and Mr. Ross, as the project progresses to 
please keep the Board informed. 
 
Mr. Ross stated he will continue to correspond with Clerk Harris. 
 
 
 
2)Kirk Richenberg: 
Mr. Richenberg asked to speak with the Board this evening regarding Highway 
questions, Comprehensive Plan and Community Benefit payments for Solar. 
 
Mr. Richenberg discussed with the Board a matter pertaining to a local farmer using 
bulldozers and excavators (cleated vehicles) on Linwood Road and Federal Road.  There 
is significant damage at the intersection of Cowan & Federal Roads.  Mr. Richenberg 
stated that it is Donnan Farms, and he feels this needs to be addressed by the Town. 
 
Mr. Worden commented he was not aware of the damage and stated he will contact 
Jason Wolfanger of the Livingston County Highway Department as well. 
 



 Q-What is the status of the salt storage? 
 
Supervisor Deming asked engineer, Eric Wies to field this question. 
 
Mr. Wies stated once we select the proper structure and finalize design documents, we 
hope to bid in the next month. 
 
Comment: The same farmer is also conducting ditching too close to the road shoulder. 
 
Mr. Worden stated he will review the area. 
 
 Q-What is the status of the Community Benefit funds? 
 
Supervisor Deming replied nothing has taken place thus far but thought about perhaps 
opening it up to the community for potential suggestions. 
 
 Q-What was the 6:00 p.m. meeting earlier this evening?  
 
Supervisor Deming answered that he met with our insurance agent, David Boyce from 
Tompkins about this year’s insurance coverage and the total premium. 
 
 Q-What is the status of the Comp Plan? 
 
Supervisor Deming reported that he is still waiting for the gentleman (Daniel Lapin) to 
appear.  While waiting for him, the group has met to put information together in order 
to prepare an RFP.  
 
 Q-Are we hiring a firm and obtaining community input? 
 
Supervisor Deming replied once a firm has been secured, we will then reach out to the 
community for input in the same fashion we did previously.  
 
 Q-Can any board member tell me why two addresses (1840 & 1842 Craig Road) 
do not appear on the tax roll? 
 
The Board was unable to answer this question but Clerk Harris replied that both 
numbers are accounted for in our water billing and tax roll.  Ms. Harris stated that 1840 
Craig Road is for Craigs Station Creamery and 1842 Craig Road is DFA (Dairy Farmers 
of America) both having the same Tax Map Number of 49-1-12.12. The bill appears in 
the back of her tax book in Roll Section 8, along with others (utilities, churches, 
cemeteries) having exemptions in some form. 
 
 
 
3)Henry Fuller: 
Mr. Fuller asked if the building for the salt barn is pre-built, why are we hiring CPL for a 
design? 



 
Mr. Worden responded that we are utilizing CPL for site plan purposes. 
 
 
4)Jason Molino (LCWSA) 
Mr. Molino thanked the Board for the opportunity to speak this evening regarding 
potential future plans for regional water supply extension.  Mr. Molino introduced 
LCWSA board members Mark McKeown and Steve Beardsley to the Town Board this 
evening. 
 
Mr. Molino reviewed in detail the following information: 
 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 





 
 
 
QUESTIONS/COMMENTS: 
Mr. Molina stated with the scenarios discussed, it will be more affordable for some 
towns or villages rather than trying to correct/update on their own, as well as a more set 
rate price. 
 
Comment from Mr. Richenberg:  
The Town Board could certainly seek other water source alternatives closer to home. 
 
CPL Engineer, Eric Wies replied that there is not a lot of alternatives in close proximity.  
In order for Livingston County to utilize Genesee County, they would have to put in a 
great deal of adequate infrastructure first, to the tune of $180 million dollars. 
 
Mr. Molino stated that Genesee County has asked to participate with us but we want to 
see how this proceeds first and may be an option to participate later. 
 
Supervisor Deming commented that the only other potential water source is the City of 
Rochester. 
 
Mr. Fuller asked about the once discussed aquifer on Batzing Road. 
 
Supervisor Deming responded that he is not sure but believes it may be contaminated. 



 
Mr. Worden commented that he has concerns about our THM required testing and 
questioned if what is proposed could affect our system. 
 
Mr. Molino replied that nothing currently shows that quality of water will be affected 
pertaining to THM’s 
 
Mr. McIlroy asked what lakes would you be drawing from? 
 
Mr. Molino answered that we would draw from Conesus and Hemlock lakes. 
 
Councilman Rose commented he could see if this proceeds, Mt. Morris & Geneseo losing 
significant revenue.  Mr. Molino responded they each have decisions to make, costly 
upgrades to their system vs participation. 
 
Mr. McIlroy inquired as to what this will do to employment? 
 
Mr. Molino replied that the Town of York will remain the same, the difference will be 
that you will be buying water from another source. 
 
Councilman Swede asked about the rate stability. 
 
Mr. Molino replied that the Livingston County Water/Sewer Authority has been at 
4.25% over a 10-year period and the City of Rochester rate has remained the same for 
the last 15 years. 
 
Mr. Wies commented that the Town of Lima has expressed their desire to participate 
and if that should happen, it would assist with cost, more customers, cheaper the price.  
Mr. Wies added there could be potentially more towns/villages to come after this is up 
and running. 
 
Mr. Richenberg remarked that this is sounds like it’s the first time the Town Board has 
heard of this and how will the Town decide if we are going to participate?  
 
Supervisor Deming answered that this project is not unknown to all members; he and 
Councilman Rose have been part of discussions for over a year.  As far as how will we 
decide if we are participating, it will be up to the Town Board for a decision. 
 
Mr. Richenberg asked if the decision of the Board will be in Executive Session or in an 
open meeting? 
 
Supervisor Deming replied when we receive the municipal agreement, discussions and a 
decision will take place in a regular meeting. 
 
Mr. Richenberg asked Mr. Molino how many presentations he has conducted? 
 
Mr. Molino answered that this meeting is either his third or fourth. 



 
Mr. Richenberg asked if the City of Rochester would be willing to lock in their water 
rate? 
 
Mr. Molino responded that their rates have been constant for 15 years but can’t answer 
if they would lock in a rate. 
 
Mr. Richenberg asked, if the change should occur, what % maximum per day? 
 
Mr. Molino replied at peak right now it is at 1 million, this would add an additional 1 
million so we could be at 2-2 ½ million.  If additional towns/villages were to come 
onboard, could be 3-4 million per day. 
 
Mr. Fuller asked if the Cheese Plant has any consumption in the Town of York? 
 
Supervisor Deming answered to his knowledge, they have not had consumption. 
 
Mr. Worden explained to the Board that our pump has been working 24 hours a day, 
seven days a week for quite some time and even then, we are barely keeping our levels 
where we want in the tank. 
 
Mr. Richenberg questioned if this project goes through, will Covington still flow through 
York, to which Supervisor Deming replied it would. 
 
Mr. Fuller asked what happened to all of the ground water in this area? 
 
Mr. Molino replied, the Salt Mine issue and Mr. McIlroy added using more irrigation. 
 
Mr. Wies gave a brief overview of the needs to the Flats Road Pump Station. To proceed 
on our own, it would be $1 million to replace. 
 
Mr. Beardsley introduced himself and Mark McKeown as LCWSA Board Members and 
commented that with this project, there is local representation as he is a Town of York 
resident. 
 
Mr. Richenberg asked that the Town Board keep the community informed as 
information becomes available. 
 
Supervisor Deming answered that the Board will keep the community informed and 
added that this project is not a capital investment for the Town of York. 
 
Mr. Worden asked Mr. Molino if LCWSA would maintain our pump station? 
 
Mr. Molino replied that they would maintain our pump station using SCADA 
Technology. 
 



Mr. Richenberg asked, didn’t the Town apply for a grant at that pump station?  
Supervisor Deming replied, we did but did not get approval for the funding. 
 
 
Mr. Molino briefly explained the resolution before the Board later this evening as it 
pertains to sewer needs for the County as well as other Towns and Villages and the 
yearly maintenance involved.  The County will be applying for grant funding through the 
CFA (Consolidated Funding Application) program and hope to get 90% funding, which 
will make it affordable to all who wish to utilize the vacuum truck we wish to purchase 
and share. 
 
Councilman Swede asked how often we would use this truck which Mr. Worden replied 
every year.  Mr. Worden added we roughly expend between $5-8,000 each year for a 
vacuum truck. 
 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
1)Highway Roof 
Mr. Wies stated that he reached out to the original supplier to come out and review the 
roof.  There were issues due to a wind event, a quote for a more permanent solution was 
authorized. 
 
 
2)Noblehurst Water Tap: 
 a-1790 Craig Road: 
RESOLUTION offered by Mr. Gates and seconded by Mr. Swede to approve the Water 
Tap Application submitted by Noblehurst Farms, Inc. for 1790 Craig Road.  Voted on 
and approved, Yes-4, No-0. 
 
*Fee was waived due to shut off was already in place with the Linwood Water project. 
 
 
 
Discussion: 
 
Rt. 36 Water Service connection: 
Mr. Wies stated on behalf of the Town of York, CPL requested an itemized proposal for 
the transfer of 13 water services in the Town of York from an existing 2” watermain to 
the new 8” watermain on Route 36 (from the Town of Leicester water project).  Clark 
Patterson sent out 3 RFP’s and received two.  The quotes were as follows: 
 

• Vonglis Enterprises LLC              $49,395.95 

• Aqua Man Waterline Service      $20,600.00 

• Carmen Electric                                No Bid 
 



Based on the information received, CPL recommends that the work be awarded to 
Aquaman Waterline Service in the amount of $20,600.00 with payment of $5,000 once 
work begins on the project. 
 
 
UV Disinfection System Bids: 
Mr. Wies also discussed with the Board bids for the installation of a UV Disinfection 
system at the Retsof Wastewater Treatment Plant.  The bids were opened on June 1st. 
The UV System is a requirement outlined in the State Pollution Discharge Elimination 
System permit issued by the NYSDEC.  Components of the design included a new pump 
station, UV equipment, building, generator and a chemical feed system.  The 
construction budget was $938,000 with a grant of $750, 400, resulting in a local share 
of $187,600.00. 
 
The bid results were as follows: 
 
Contract #1-General Construction (5 Bids) 

• STC Construction, Inc.                        $1,098,800 

• Villager construction, Inc.                  $1,195,000 

• DAKKSCO Pipeline Corp.                   $1,209,944 

• Bell Mechanical Contractors, Inc.     $1,269,000 

• CP Ward, Inc.                                        $1,302,000 
 
 

Contract #2- Electrical Construction (1Bid) 

• Concord Electric Corp.                        $308,000 
 
 

Mr. Wies stated as you can see, the bids came in $468,800 over what we anticipated and 
commented he has been working with DEC about flood plain and flow concerns looking 
for a more conventional system minus a pump station.  It is the recommendation of CPL 
to reject all bids submitted and authorize them to continue working with NYSDEC on 
revised plans to bring project costs closer to the budget with a design that would 
eliminate the need for a pump station. Once plans are revised and approved by DEC, we 
will need to re-bid. 
 
*Mr. Molino, Mr. Wies, Mr. McKeown & Mr. Beardsley exited the meeting. 
 
 
 
HIGHWAY REPORT: 
Mr. Worden reported the following for the Highway Department: 

• Mr. Worden met with Joe Klem of Crown Castle to further discuss the directional 
bore request for fiber optic cable on Chandler Road.  It was discussed that they 
will be in the road right of way but not over our sewer main. 

 



RESOLUTION offered by Mr. Swede and seconded by Mr. Rose authorizing Crown 
Castle to proceed with the requested directional bore on Chandler Road for fiber optic 
cable purposes.  Voted on and approved, Yes-4, No-0.  
 

• The department has been working on road signage 

• The Highway crew assisted with set up at YCS for the 4th of July Fireworks  

• Clearing brush and hauling stone 

• Piffard Circle dig safe ticket came back tonight; we will be working there shortly. 
 
 
 
 
WATER/SEWER: 
Mr. Worden reported the following for the Water & Sewer Department:  

• We have been running our pump 24/7 

• We did experience some graffiti at the YCS pump station.  Deputy Kane did locate 
the individual and we are pressing charges for restitution. 

 
Councilman Swede asked Mr. Worden once Covington comes on board with water, will 
there be pumping issues?  Mr. Worden replied Covington is close at this point, now 
waiting for electrical inspections but we do have some room to work with once they are 
connected. 
 
Mr. Worden commented that he would like to request an additional hydrant for the Rt. 
20 Water project, the cost is $8,500.00. 
 
 
RESOLUTION offered by Mr. Rose and seconded by Mr. Swede to approve purchase of 
a hydrant for the Route 20 (Telephone Rd) water project in the amount not to exceed 
$8,500.00. Voted on and approved, Yes-4, No-0. 
 
 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
1)Trail Town Committee Report: 
 



 



*Also…The Trail Town Committee requested of the Board to add an additional member, 
Blaine VanRy. 
 
RESOLUTION offered by Mr. Rose and seconded by Mr. Swede to approve the addition 
of Blaine VanRy to the Town of York Trail Town Committee.  Voted on and approved, 
Yes-4, No-0. 
 
 
2)Local 264 Notice/Wages: 
Supervisor Deming stated that Highway Supt. Mr. Worden approached the Board 
recently about the possibility of raising the hourly wages for the 2 existing union 
employees who have not yet reached the 4-year service at maximum wage per contract.  
Mr. Worden conveyed that we have a qualified group of employees and do not want to 
lose anyone given the labor shortage issues. Union personnel are in favor of this and the 
Teamsters Union has already signed off with no objection as well.  
 
Supervisor Deming stated that the increase will bring Highway MEO, John Pike from 
$21.41/hr. to $26.76/hr. and Water/Sewer Operator, James Jones from $24.09/hr. to 
$26.76/hr. 
 
RESOLUTION offered by Mr. Swede and seconded by Mr. Gates authorizing the 
increase in hourly wage for Town of York employees John Pike and James Jones Jr. to 
contract wage of $26.76 per hour, effective next pay period.  Voted on and approved, 
Yes-4, No-0. 
 
 
 
 
3)Government Efficiency Grant: 
 a-Purchase of Shared Vacuum Truck: 
 



 
 
 



 
4) All Hazard Mitigation Plan: 
 
                                                      

 



 
 
5)Rt. 36 Water Service: 
RESOLUTION offered by Mr. Swede and seconded by Mr. Gates to award the RT. 36 
water service connections to Aquaman Waterline Service in the amount of $20,600.00, 
and to further authorize the Supervisor and Town Clerk permission to sign the Water 
Main Installation Maintenance Agreement with the Town of Leicester, as prepared by 
Attorney Campbell. Voted on and approve, Yes-4, No-0. 
 
 
6)Water Tap Application: 
 a-Howlett Farms: 
RESOLUTION offered by Mr. Rose and seconded by Mr. Swede to approve the water tap 
application submitted by Howlett Farms in the amount of $1,500.00 for property 
located at 2700 Cowan Road.  Voted on and approved, Yes-4, No-0. 
 
 
7)Pay Application #1: 
 a-Fineline Pipeline: 
RESOLUTION offered by Mr. Rose and seconded by Mr. Swede to approve Pay 
Application #1 for Fineline Pipeline, Inc. in the amount of $217,561.99 for the Route 20 
watermain extension project.  Voted on and approved, Yes-4, N0-0. 

 



8)UV Disinfection System Bids 
RESOLUTION offered by Mr. Swede and seconded by Mr. Rose to reject all bids 
(Contract 1 & Contract 2) for the UV Disinfection System Project.  Voted on and 
approved, Yes-4, No-0. 
 
 
 
OTHER: 
1)Mileage rate increase: 
Supervisor Deming reported that the standard mileage reimbursement rate was recently 
increased. From  January 1st-June 30th  it was $.585 per mile.  Effective July 1st- 
December 31st, 2022 the rate is now $.625 per mile. 
 
RESOLUTION offered by Mr. Rose & seconded by Mr. Swede to update the mileage 
allowance for Town officials using their own vehicle for official town business to $.625 
per mile, effective July 1st.  Voted on and approved, Yes-4, No-0. 
 
2)Insurance Renewal: 
Supervisor Deming reported that he met earlier this evening with our insurance agent, 
David Boyce from Tompkins Insurance Agency to discuss coverage and premium cost 
for 2022-2023. 
 
RESOLUTION offered Mr. Swede and seconded by Mr. Rose to approve the NYMIR 
Insurance renewal for 2022-2023 in the amount of $43,948.88.  Voted on and 
approved, Yes-4, No-0. 
 
3)Kobylanski Request: 
Supervisor Deming stated that the Board conducted a Public Hearing tonight regarding 
the request to construct a home in the area once referred to as the Bernecker 
subdivision, without a full basement.  Mr. Deming asked the Board their thoughts on the 
matter.  
 
Councilman Swede commented with newer construction now, we need to adjust to the 
updated regulation standards in order to stay current. 
 
Councilman Rose added Planned Development areas are supposed to be adjustable to 
the times and we need to be as well when requests come before the Board. 
 
RESOLUTION offered by Mr. Rose and seconded by Mr. Swede to approve the request 
of Andriana and Zachary Kobylanski to build a single-family residence without a full 
basement that will be constructed on a slab.  Voted on and approved, Yes-4, No-0. 
 
 
4)Youth Meeting: 
Councilman Swede reported that he and Supervisor Deming met with Jay Cisco, Youth 
Director at Livingston County GLOW YMCA to discuss potential options for the future 
of the program.  After Pete Robinson retired from his position as long-time director, Y-L 



Youth did not have anyone come forward to coordinate for the current summer 
programs. Ms. Cisco expressed the desire to have YMCA take over the program.  
Supervisor Deming stated that Ms. Cisco and the YMCA program also assists with 
Geneseo’s recreational programs and they are currently at York Central School during 
the school year for the Pre-K program as well as before and after school child care. 
 
 
 
5)Christopher Geiger: 
Chris came this evening to ask if a Town Board member could attend his Eagle Scout 
ceremony on Sunday to re-cap his service project to the community. Councilman Rose 
replied he would be happy to attend on behalf of the Board. 
 
6)Greigsville Study: 
Attorney Campbell stated that the County is assisting with the grant application for the 
Greigsville Study.  We will be required to approve a resolution for matching funds in 
order to complete the project.  Mr. Campbell commented he will be preparing such 
resolution for the next Town Board meeting. 
 
After no further business… 
 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
RESOLUTION offered by Mr. Swede and seconded by Mr. Rose to adjourn the Town 
Board Meeting until August 9th.  Voted on and approved, Yes-4, No-0. 
 
Town Board meeting closed at 9:45 p.m. 
 
 
                                                                      Respectfully submitted, 

                                                                      Christine M. Harris 

                                                                       Christine Harris, Clerk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


